
 
 

Learning Disability Partnership Board  

Friday 11th June 2021 
Zoom 
Minutes 

1.1 People at the meeting 

Jill Johnson CCC- Co Chair 

Bill Jones Speak Out leader-Cambridge and South Cambs 

Graham Lewis Healthwatch 

Debbie Drew Healthwatch 

Michelle Mansfield Independent member  

Helen Kewley Independent member- family carer 

Dennis Pinshon Independent member- family carer 

Joseph Simon Independent member- family carer 

Bianca Cotterill Family Carer/ Pinpoint 

Sean Nightingale Speak Out Leader East Cambs and Hunts- 

Russell Henke Speak Out Leader - High Support Needs 

Neil Adams Speak Out Leader- young people 

Anne Hunt Speak Out Leader- Fenland 

Elspeth Jones Speak Out Leader 

Julia Rutherford Voiceability 

Travis McClennan Access champion 

Kate Bunting Voiceability 

Amanda Preston Enabling Independence 

Stacey, Danni, Rose Independent members- Enabling Independence 

Philippa Avery-
Waters 

CCC 0-25 (transitions) 

Siobhan MacBean CCC Disability Social Care 0-25 

Jason Merrill Family Voice 

Issy Thompson PCC- commissioner for children’s services 

Maddy Hill Commissioner CCC 

Fiona Smitten Commissioner CCC LD and Autism 

Emma Grimes Peterborough and Cambridgeshire CCG 

Hannah Sheehan-
White 

Co-Production- NW Anglia FT hospitals 

 

1. 

 

Who couldn’t come to the meeting today? 
 
Enzo Petruzziello Sarah Hillier, Tracey Gurney, Assunta 
Genovese 
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What we have to say- independent members 
 
Members of the Network Team are worried about the 
information from their doctors records being shared. 
 
They have not had enough information to make a 
decision and were not sure how to opt out. 
 
Debbie explained what some of the details would be 
used for. 
Debbie has seen a form online that people can fill in and 
take to their doctors so they can opt out. 
 
ACTION Debbie to share 
 
Debbie said she has been getting her daughter’s PAs to 
do lateral flow testing at hers. 
This was arranged through the council. 
It has been difficult to find out if this will continue in the 
same way or if the staff will have to collect their own 
kits from a pharmacy. 
 

 
 
Some people said that busses are now busier than 
before.  
They are worried that they cannot be socially distanced. 
Some people take their masks off once sat down. 
One bus driver said they do not have to monitor numbers 
on the busses. 
 
ACTION The Network team are going to contact 
Stagecoach. 

3. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Update from the Learning Disability Partnership and 
SEND 
 
Welcome to Philippa who has joined the team. 
 
 
 
We are starting to get back to normal. 
Teams are working in small bubbles in the office, and we 
are now able to meet people in their homes. 
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Most staff have had their second vaccine. 
 
 
We are doing a big recruitment drive. 
 
We need a psychologist and an occupational therapist as 
due to lockdown our waiting lists have got bigger. 
 
Karen Foody our lead LD nurse has retired, and Rebecca 
Ford is standing in in the meantime. 
 
 

 

 

 
We are working with day providers to see how people 
can get to attending. We are checking to see if people 
still want to go. 
 
 
 
 

We have been monitoring the hospital admissions since 
last March for people with learning disabilities. 
There have been 392 which is high. 
 
Addenbrookes have a new disability liaison nurse and are 
recruiting for a children’s one too. 
 
We have been told lots of issues around bowels, so the 
community nurses have been making easy read leaflets 
for people. 
 
 

4.  

 
 
 

 
Funding for the Future- Emma Grimes 
 
Emma gave a presentation. She said that there is to be 
investment in LD and Autism services.  
 
There are 3 overall aims 

• To improve quality of care for people with a 
learning disability and/or autism. 

• To improve quality of life for people with a 
learning disability and/or autism 
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• To enhance community capacity, thereby reducing 
inappropriate hospital admissions and length of 
stay. 

 
 
 
We want to know if things are not good or if there is 
more than can be done. 
 
We will be asking people their views and ideas. 
 
 
There is money for the next 3 years. 
 
£1.273 million for this year 
£1.5 million for next year 
£1.7 million for 2023 
 
 
 
Emma was asked about LD health checks. 
She said there is more money for this and a specialist 
nurse is going to be employed to work with GPs to 
encourage the checks to be done and to find out why 
some people do not want to go for them. 
 
 
Graham said he had been attending meetings with Susan 
Sadek which had been talking about health checks. Susan 
is temporarily away from her post and Graham has been 
missed off mailing list. 
 
ACTION Emma will email Hannah to make sure Graham is 
on list (after meeting update, Graham is now in contact 

with Hannah who is looking at health checks etc) 
 

5.  

 
 

 

Co-Production at NW Anglia FT hospitals-Hannah 
Sheehan-White 
 
Our aim is to listen to the community and shape the 
hospital’s Learning disability and Autism policy around 
your experiences.   
 
 
Have you ever been a patient in Peterborough, Stamford 
or Hinchingbrooke hospital? 
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Do you know how the hospital can help you when you are 
in there? 
 
Do you know about hospital passports? 
 
If you had a problem, would you know who to speak to? 
 
 
We would like to hear from you. 
 
The High Support needs committee had raised previously 
the lack of ceiling hoists. 
 
 
There are mobile hoists in the hospital, but people are 
uncomfortable about using them and do not feel safe. It 
would be better to have a ceiling hoist in each bay. 
 
Hannah was asked how people will know you want 
feedback. Not everyone has internet. 
 

Some people will be asked when in hospital. There are 
plans to put information in doctor surgeries. 
 
As many people are not getting face- to -Face 
appointments it was suggested that Hannah maybe thinks 
about local newsletters and notice boards. 
 

6. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Update from other meetings 
 
Graham has been attending the adult social care forum. 
They have chosen three priorities:  

• Digital inclusion 
• Co-production 
• Transition from Children’s Services to Adult 

Services 
 
Gareth Peters has not restarted the locality meetings. 
ACTION Jill will speak to Gareth to see how we can move 
forward. 
 
People at meeting thought these were good. 
What about Peterborough members? 
ACTION Graham to raise at Adult Social Care Team that 
there is no lead from Peterborough. (Post meeting note: 
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this has now been partially resolved with a 
representative from Peterborough Children’s Services). 
 

7.  
    
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

LD Vison-Maddy Hill 
 
The Learning Disability Partnership are looking at 10 
themes to work with over the next few years and want to 
know what people think. 
 
There is a survey that will be shared asking people what 
they think should be focussed on. 
The themes are: 

• Housing 
• Health in community  
• Health in hospital and specialist services 
• Communication and advocacy 
• Transport 
• Day opportunities 
• Employment or education 
• Transitions 
• Digital/ technology 
• How organisations work together 

 

8.  

 
Minutes of Last Meeting and Action Log 
 
Minutes were approved. 
 

9.  
 

 
 

 
 

Any Other Business 
 
The group discussed future meetings.  
Will they be in a room or still online. 
 
Many felt a hybrid meeting (with people in room and 
online) would be good for people so they can choose how 
to join. 
 

  Date of next meeting: 
 
September 16th- Michelle Mansfield to co-chair 
 

 


